M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Matthew Turner, Superintendent



Matt McIntire, Board Chairperson



Board Members

FROM:
Mike Poiry, Assistant Superintendent

DATE:
October 8, 2020
RE:
Contract - Boone County Schools with VonLehman, CPA and 
Advisory Firm

For the board to approve the contract with VonLehman, CPA
and Advisory Firm with Boone County Schools.  The contract
is from September, 2020 to December, 2020.  The contract 
is to help recruiting to fill tough professional positions. The cost 
of the project is proposed at a time and material discounted rate 
of $160.00 per hour ($250 per hour standard rate) with the
not-to-exceed amount of $14,700.00 for services in scope.  Boone
County Schools will reimburse VonLehman for reasonable
direct out of pocket expenses such as travel related to the
execution of this project.  Fees for all services will be based
on VonLehman’s standard monthly billing practices.  This is
funded by Human Resources.
I recommend the board approve the Lifetouch contract, as presented.
